
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

    

                           

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
November 11, 2020 

 

                            ASSIGNMENTS 

 

GREETERS 
                        11/18/2020 – Keno Hills 

                       11/25/2020 – John Campolito 

 

                             INVOCATION 
                      November, 2020 – Lisa Taddei 

                        December, 2020 – Diane Sauer 

 

                             FELLOWSHIP 
                    November, 2020 – Christine Cope 

                      December, 2020 – John Campolito 

 

                          MAGAZINE REPORT 
                     November, 2020 – Diane Sauer 

                      December, 2020 – Christine Cope 

 

  SPEAKERS 
11/18/2020 – A Rotary Foundation Program         

ROTARY NOTES 
 

A publication of the Rotary Club of Warren 

 

 
 
 

Rotary Motto 

 
Service Above 

Self 
 

4-Way Test 

 
Of the things 
we think, say 

or do:                         
 

Is it the truth? 
 

Is it fair to all 
concerned? 

 
Will it build 
goodwill and 

better 
friendship? 

 
Will it be 

beneficial to all 
concerned? 

 
Avenues of 

Service 

 
Club Service 

 
Vocational 

Service 
 

Community 
Service 

 
International 

Service 
 

Youth Service 
 

 

In 1917, RI President Arch Klumph 

proposed to set up an endowment for the 

purpose of doing good in the world.  

Since that time, contributions have 

totaled more than $1 billion.  The 

Rotary Foundation transforms your 

gifts into projects that change lives both 

close to home & globally in six areas:  

promoting peace, fighting disease, 

providing clean water, saving mothers & 

children, supporting education, & 

growing local economies.  Give & 

become a part of Rotary’s life-changing 

work! 
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Areas of 

Focus 

 
Promoting  

Peace 
 

Fighting 
Disease 

 
Providing Clean 

Water 
 

Saving Mothers 
& Children 

 
Supporting 
Education 

 
Growing Local 

Economies 
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     Veteran’s Day marked our 20th 

meeting of the Rotary Year.  This week, 

Christine Cope shared an amazing story 

about a photographer who interviewed 

WWII Veterans: 

 

     “With about 350 American World 

War II veterans dying each day, one 

photographer is doing his part to 

capture and document the lives and 

stories of those who served. 

     Since the summer (2019), Jeffrey 

Rease, a graphic designer and 

photographer from Birmingham, Alabama, 

has taken captivating portraits of 63 World War II veterans (and counting) 

as part of his photo series, ‘Portraits of Honor’. 

     ‘Even though I’m not the only one taking these kinds of portraits, I 

hope people will get to know about these particular men and women that 

I’ve photographed and just learn a little more about them, other than just 

knowing that they’re a veteran living in a VA home, but that they have 

truly amazing, heroic stories,’ Rease told Insider. 

      He started the project to combine his passion for portraiture with his 

interest in military history.  He was inspired by a friend and fellow 

photographer based in England, who takes similar portraits of British 

veterans.  Rease said he finds it an honor to capture the essence of those 

who are part of the dwindling World War II veteran population.  His own 

family has a legacy of military service; his uncle was a World War II 

veteran who died in service, and his dad was a paratrooper in the Korean 

War.  Rease’s son once served in the Marines, and he has a number of 

other relatives with ties to the armed forces. 

     But Rease didn’t only grow up hearing stories of his own family 

members’ service; he said he spent ‘hours upon hours’ reading books about 

wars, too. 

     ‘Those were just stories and now I’m meeting some of these men and 

women who lived it,’ Rease said.  ‘When I hear their stories, I’m just  
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blown away by some of those things that they did and went through, and 

they never got publicity for it.  Maybe they never even talked about it 

much except to their family.’  Rease said he’s always stunned at how each 

veteran has a vivid memory of their experiences from the war. 

     ‘They’re sharp as a tack on those old memories, ’Rease said of the 

veterans he’s photographed.  ‘They remember what they did, their job, 

their training – just the experiences that they had – and it’s that long-term 

memory that just doesn’t go away for most of them. 

     ‘A lot of the veterans are really open to young people, especially, 

knowing their stories and the stories of people who didn’t make it back,’  

Rease said. 

     Rease uses an understated backdrop and lets the veterans’ stories 

shine. 

     ‘I’ll ask them basic questions about their time in the service and what 

they did, and I don’t press them beyond what they want to talk about,’  

Rease said.  ‘I assure them that I don’t want anything from them, just the 

chance to hear their stories.’” 

 

     Meet the following individuals who are just a small sampling of the men 

and women that Rease interviewed: 

 

                                               <Veteran Army Pfc Brad Freeman 

                                         is a WWII veteran who joined the  

                                         military as a paratrooper and was  

                                         injured in the Battle of the Bulge in 

                                         1944. 

                                          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

> Army Air Corps B-17 pilot 

William Massey was a member of a  

10-person crew on a B-17 bomber 

plane when it was shot down on a 

mission.  He told Rease the plane 

exploded and he was blown out from  

the door of the plane, leaving him hanging onto a parachute in one hand at 

26,000 feet in the air.  Massey was able to connect his parachute to a 

loop on his clothing, and he landed in a pasture in France.      
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   > During WWII, 1st Lt. Beatrice  

Price was an Army nurse.  Among her 

many patients were General George S. 

Patton and the Tuskegee Airmen.   

   Price was the first African 

American to be promoted to head  

nurse and first lieutenant at the 

hospital she served at during the war. 

In 2012, she was presented with a 

Congressional Gold Medal in honor of  

her service. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                < Army Airborne Sgt. James  

                                             Schmidt was 14 when he enlisted in 

                                             World War II but fooled recruiters 

                                             into thinking he was older.  Schmidt  

                                             told Rease he was especially tall when  

                                             he was young and so managed to lie  

                                             about his age when joining the Army. 

                                             Schmidt was discharged after his real 

                                             age was discovered by military 

                                             personnel, but he rejoined the forces, 

enlisting in the Navy and later serving in the Korean War and in Vietnam. 

 

   > Army Amphibious Forces Pfc. Hilman 

Prestridge survived D-Day.  He was among the 

first soldiers to storm Omaha Beach in 

Normandy.  Rease said he asked Prestridge what 

his memories were of the sounds and sights upon 

arriving in Normandy.  Prestridge told Rease he  

remembers “complete chaos” and that many 

soldiers died shortly after landing on the beach, 

while others drowned due to being weighed 

down with pounds of heavy gear. 
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                                                                  < Army Airborne Sgt. Don Minshew also  

                                        lied about his age when enlisting.  He was 

                                        15 when he joined the Army and forged  

                                        his mother’s signature, claiming to be 17. 

                                        Minshew told Rease that the Army still 

                                        thinks he’s two years older than he is. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                < Marine Lt. Col. Carl Cooper, 

                                            99 years old in this photo, enlisted 

                                            in 1942 and served a total of 38 years 

                                            in the U.S. Marine Corps, and he was 

                                            awarded the Legion of Merit medal for 

                                            his service.  In addition to serving in 

                                            WWII, Col. Cooper served in the 

                                            Korean War and Vietnam War. 

                               

 

 

òIt has been said that the real test of Rotary is in the 

local clubs.  The test reaches deeper than that.  It 

reaches to every single man in every local club.ó 

- Allen D. Albert  
 Rotary Club of Minneapolis, Minneso ta, USA 

               1913 Rotary Convention  
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                      Here’s a tidbit for all of our Warren 

                 Rotarians who ordered a Rotary mask – They’re 

                 Here!!  

                     The cost of each mask is $10, half    

                of which will help to fund the eradication                                                                                                

Their part    of Polio.  Call Julia Wetstein if you 

                ordered a mask in order to make 

                arrangements to turn in your payment and 

                receive your item.  Stay safe in style!! 

                                    

              

                

 

 

            

            

                

           

            

     

            

             

             

          

             Best wishes to the following Warren Rotarians 

celebra                      celebrating November birthdays:  

         
                         John Gibson        Dominic Mararri       Andy Bednar  

                                     Bill Beinecke      Tony Torisk      Frank Koupiaris  

                                                   Selina Pratt   
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               THE ROTARY CLUB OF WARREN BOARD OF DIRECTORS will meet at 

                 5:00 p.m. on Wednesday, November 18th via Zoom.  Directors should 

                 mark their calendars and stay tuned for log-in information. 

               THE ROTARY CLUB OF WARREN FOUNDATION will hold its next 

                 meeting on Thursday, November 19th at 6:30 p.m. via Zoom. 

               DISTRICT GOVERNOR LINDA HENDERSON will join us on November 25th! 
                 Please make plans to participate in our meeting that day. 

                 IN-PERSON MEETINGS at Café 422 will be cancelled until further notice  

                 due to increasing cases of COVID-19.  Stay tuned for weekly updates. 

                 TRUMBULL MOBILE MEALS has cancelled their volunteer shifts for packing 

                 hot and cold food on the morning of November 25th due to the spike in  

                 COVID-19 cases.   
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              2018 -2019 Paul Harris Fellow Lottery  
 

Participants of the Above L ottery,  
 
Please note that as the end of the year  nears, it is 
now time to make your annual $100 payment for 
this lottery.    If you would kindly send your check to 
Treasurer Cheryl Oblinger and let me know what 
and when you contributed,  I will update our 
records.  
 
It is al so almost time to draw the name  ÏÆ ÔÈÉÓ ÙÅÁÒȭÓ 
Ȱ×ÉÎÎÅÒȱȢ 
 
Stay well and give to the Foundation!  

 
 Dallas Woodall  
 



 

 

 

             

                     

 
            

              

              

                    

            
      Two very special guests were invited by our own Mike Bollas to speak  

                about their experiences in the military as part of the Rotary Club of  

                Warren’s Veterans Day program. 

                     Bill Rausch followed in the footsteps of several family members when he  

                was drafted into the service.  His grandfather served in WWI, his father  

                enlisted during WWII, and five uncles also served in the armed forces.  In  

                1970, Bill became a part of the 101st Airborne Division, one of the last  

                combat units in Vietnam.  He was a Black Widow aircraft electrician.  Only  

                50% of servicemen graduated from the training he completed; he described  

                it as getting a four year education in four months.   

                     In the early 1970s, when 130,000 men were allowed to come back home  

                from Vietnam, Bill remained behind because he was considered to be mission  

                essential.  When he finally returned to the States, he indicated that  

                veterans were not looked upon in a positive light.  He was greeted by being 

                spat upon.  Yet, Bill stated that Vietnam is a beautiful country, he had  

                many good experiences while he served, and he is proud of what was 

                accomplished there.  After the war, Bill continued to serve in the National  

                Guard stationed at the Akron-Canton Airport for 18 months.   

                     Bill is a Bronze Star (Meritorious Service Medal) recipient. 

 

                      In December of 1968, Gary Gutelius trained at Fort Knox and 

                 also became a part of the 101st Airborne Division in Vietnam.  His unit was 

                 responsible for long-range reconnaissance patrol, securing an area if a  

                 chopper went down. 

                      On April 24, 2969, Gary was wounded when his unit was attacked by  

                 rockets and small arms fire.  He got hit in the arm but went to help a  

                 fellow soldier and ended up being one of the last men rescued.  He 

                 experienced other horrors of war, including the trauma of seeing his best 

                 friend step on a land mine. The young man died on the day his first child  

                 was born.  And Gary flew home on a plane with two body bags. 

                      Gary indicated that experiences like these contribute to servicemen  

                 forming “a brotherhood”.  The memories of war are triggered by certain 

                 smells and sounds associated with these experiences.  Post-Traumatic  

                 Stress Disorder is very real.  As a result, 1 ½ million veterans go  

                 through Wade Park, a VA Medical Center, each year.   Gary    
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PROGRAM: 
 

VETERANS DAY 



 

 

 

               commented that the VA has a good system in place.  

                         Gary is also the recipient of a Bronze Star.  However, he said life 

               isn’t about medals.  For him, it’s about serving fellow veterans every day. 

               He belongs to many veterans organizations that help others in need, including 

               The purple Hearts and the American Legion.  He decorates Oakwood and 

               Pineview Cemeteries every year on Memorial Day and Veterans Day in order  

               to honor his fallen comrades and invites others to join him. 
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Thank you to  Bill, Gary, and the following Warren Rotarians  
for the sacrifices they made in order to ensure our freedom : 
 
 

Tony Cafaro 
Ken LaPolla 

Bob Hoy 
Ted Stazak 

Robert  Faulkner  
Mike Bollas  

Nigel Newman 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 òA liberal is someone  

                                                                                               who feels a great debt  to  

                                                                   his fellow man, which  

debt                                                             debt he proposes to pay  

   off with your money. ó 

 - G. Gordon Liddy 

 

 

 
                     òDemocracy must be  something  

                       more than two wolves and a  

                    sheep voting on what to have for  

                                      dinner. ó 

                          - James Bovard, Civil Libertarian , 
                    

 
 òI don õt make jokes.  

                                                                                        I just watch the government 

and                                                                                     and  report the facts. ó 

                                                                                                                        - Will Rogers  

 

 

 

 

ò                   òJust because you don õt take  

                          an interest in politics  

                     doesn õt mean politics won õt  

                         take an interest in you. ó 

                                          - Pericles  
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MORE GREAT TRUTHS 

òI contend that for a nation to 

try to tax itself into prosperity is 

like a man standing in a 

bucket a nd trying to lift himself 

up by  the handle. ó 

                    - Winston Churchill  

 

òA government which robs Peter 

to pay Paul can always depend 

on the support of Paul. ó 

                     - Bernard Shaw  

òGiving money and power to 

government is like giving 

whiskey and car keys to teenage 

boys. ó 

- PJ. OȭRourke, Civil Libertarian  

òI you think healthcare is expensive 

now, wait until you see what it costs 

when it õs free! ó 

- PJ OȭRourke  

                        

òThe only differe nce between the tax man an d a taxidermist  

is that the taxidermist leaves the skin. ó 

- Mark Twain  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
                         òWe hang the petty thieves 

                      and appoint the great ones  

     to office. ó 

                                     - Aesop 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                    HAPPY BUCKS 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 *** Christine Cope offered a Happy Buck in honor of all veterans and in  

                      appreciation for our freedom. 

                     *** Dominic Mararri offered a Happy Buck for all Warren Rotarians who 

                     were servicemen; for his grandfather, Nicholas Mararri, who was a WWII 

                veteran and Purple Heart recipient; and for his friend Carl. 
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òThe ultimate result of shielding men from the effects of 

folly is to fill the world with fools. ó 

- Herbert Spencer, English Philosopher  

òWhat this country needs 

are more unemployed 

politicians. ó 

- Edward Langle y, Artist  

 

Let us remember, òThe ultimate test of 

m an õs conscience may be his willingness to 

sacrifi ce something today for future 

g enerations whose words of thanks will 

not be heard. ó 

- Gaylord Nelson  


